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Jerry Azzaro, editor Come for the trains. Stay for the people. 

Happy Holidays to All!  

We are well into toy train season and the holiday sea-

son that goes with it for many of us. This is a special 

holiday message because it is my last as President of 

SVD. It has been an interesting eight years. I wonôt 

say itôs all been fun but we have had a lot of fun. It 

hasnôt all been successes but we have a solid club 

with a good treasury and a good Board of Directors to 

keep things on track. I was very pleased when most of 

the Board agreed to stand for a second term but I was 

especially pleased when long-time member Curt Dar-

ling was elected your new President by affirmation 

at the November meeting. Curt is brimming with new 

ideas and has already started putting some of them 

into action.  We realized at the last meeting that the 

annual CalExpo train show (which we have supported 

for many years) is taking place this year on 7-8 Janu-

ary 2017. Rather than compromise anyoneôs attend-

ance we have agreed to move the first SVD meeting 

of 2017 to the following Saturday, the 14th. We will 

be taking the big layout to CalExpo and Curt is al-

ready making changes to the layout and the trailer to 

make set-up easier. He still needs a crew to set up and 

tear down, and especially to OPERATE the trains. We 

are, after all, the Toy Train Operating Society! So 

dust off some trains, recharge the batteries (or BCDôs) 

and bring óem over to play. This is our big chance to 

encourage new members from our area.  TTOS Na-

tional is almost done with its application for Non-

profit 501C(3) tax status. That will be a boon to all of 

National and Divisions. But, it means we have to do 

more educational and charity related activities ï 

schools, community centers, hospitals, etc. 

I was very disappointed that the new staff at the 

CSRM refused our enquiries about the Thanksgiving 

weekend Toy Train event that gave us such great ex-

posure in the past. They limited parking at the muse-

um, then would not offer public parking refunds, and 

rebuffed any attempt to accommodate the time re-

quired to tear down our Christmas layout. A few of 

our members are displaying their personal layouts and 

we certainly applaud their enthusiasm. The CSRM is 

overwhelmed with their commitment to the Polar Ex-

press guests. It will be interesting to see if any nega-

tive feedback is registered there about our absence. 

The Carquinez Toy Train Operating Museum (in 

Crockett) holds a continuous food drive and open 

houses as part of its community support efforts. We 

have been invited there some time in the New Year to 

run trains as one of our ñlayout toursò. (Check out 

their wonderful video on YouTube, click here. Their 

Holiday Open House is December 10-11 so plan on 

hitting that after our big luncheon! 

We have already started enquiries for fun events for 

the spring and summer. Dinner train excursions and 

ñbehind the scenesò tours may be ahead! 2017 promis-

es to be great!  

Ed Strisar has arranged for a wonderful barbeque 

meal for our Holiday Celebration on the 10th, with 

desserts, salads, and appetizers on a potluck basis, and 

drinks (soft drinks only, alas) hosted by the club. 

There will be trading early, and a brief business meet-

ing at 10, with food to be served by 11:15. So come 

hungry! 

In closing, I must recognize the efforts of the Board in 

making the last years so successful: 

Presidentôs Message 
 

by John DeHaan, SVD President 
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https://youtu.be/hrQoOQ69G44


Presidentôs Message 
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Membership News 
by Tim Taormina, SVD Membership Chair 

It has been my pleasure to serve as your Membership 

Chair for the past seven years!  I have enjoyed 

the camaraderie with all of you and have appreciated 

your support in performing my duties associated with 

this office.  Sometimes hectic, sometimes harried, but 

always fun and, most importantly, always giving me 

the opportunity to interact with all of you and getting 

to know you better as friends and fellow train enthusi-

asts.   
 

If you havenôt as yet renewed your national member-

ship, you only have a short time to do so to take ad-

vantage of the two-year discounted offer which will 

end on December 31, 2016.  The special application to 

take advantage of this offer is still available on the 

ttos.org website if you didnôt receive it in the mail.  I 

will be available at the December 10 Holiday Lunch-

eon meeting for those of you who need to renew your 

Sacramento Valley membership ($20 single and $25 

family).  I look forward to seeing you all there! 
 

Happy Holidays, 
 

Tim Taormina 

Membership Chair 

John DeHaan sends these photos from the open 

house events held during the October 1-2 weekend 
 

Carquinez Toy Train Operating Museum,  

Crockett: 

The huge multi-level layout is looking good! 

VP Ed Strisar for his dedication and energy in or-

ganizing events; Treasurer Dean Busick for keeping 

our books so skillfully; Secretary Jack Ahearn for his 

patience and skills; and Don Rosa for being our Board 

Member-at-Large, ready with experienced counsel. 

Tim Taormina has done a wonderful job as our 

Membership Secretary for too many years to count 

and will be very hard to replace. Beverly Hornor did a 

terrific job as registrar and Boss of the Tom Gibson 

Memorial Meet. To the man who brings forth the best 

Divisional publication in all of TTOS -Jerry Azzaro 

every quarter, my most heartfelt appreciation! His is a 

wonderful talent and we are so fortunate to have him 

creating Side Track! 

Lastly, my thanks to all who have offered advice, 

guidance, friendship, and support for all the years of 

my term(s)!  

With my best wishes for a happy and train-filled holi-

day season, 

John DeHaan 

Open House Photos 

Just Trains, Concord: 
 

Lots of traders and layouts, including Bob Rem-

leyôs fascinating operating accessory layout. 

http://www.ttos.org/Docs/TTOS%20Membership%20Appl%2050%20yr%20wprivacy%202016%20.pdf
http://www.ttos.org/Docs/TTOS%20Membership%20Appl%2050%20yr%20wprivacy%202016%20.pdf


September 3rd, 2016 
 

Meeting called to order by Prez John. No new members 

or guests announced so the assembled members were 

focused in on nominees for the upcoming election. As 

itôs recorded at this time it appears that Ed Strisar will 

upgrade to President, Dean Busick will renew as Treas-

urer and Jack Ahearn will be a rethreaded Secretary. 

That leaves an opening for Membership Chair and Lay-

out Chief. We also hope and look forward to Jerry Azza-

ro continuing his highly professional job as Side 

Track Editor and Craig Benner continuing with his very 

talented work as Webmaster. 
 

The rest of the meeting was centered on our Fall Scot 

Rite Show. I could use up a paragraph or two reporting 

on what we planned and hoped to happen but it makes 

more sense and better reading to simply report what did 

happen in the October Minôs, Memôs and Muôs. 
 

Ric Wilson pointed to a good turnout for this monthôs 

Show & Tell while Prez John, for the second to last time 

called out the winning raffle ticket which was #651 with 

Leroy Wallace Jr. accepting the coveted counterfeit 

bill from our (SVD) president.                                                                                                   

Meeting adjourned at 10:10.  
 

October 1st, 2016 

As announced, our October meeting is replaced with our 

Scottish Rite Tom Gibson Memorial Toy Train Show. 

To entertain our visitors, membersô layouts were up and 

running. Notably, in a last dayôs effort, a few members 

got together and with a good spirit and hard work, man-

aged to once again have our club layout draw a lot of 

young smiling faces and interested adults.  Across from 

it was Dave Thomsenôs annual animated and colorful 

layout.  Adding to the excitement was the surprised look 

on a twelve year old boy named Shawn as his name was 

called as the winner of this yearôs Lionel Train set.  

(See the photo spread for the meet elsewhere in this is-

sue) 
 

November 5th, 2016  

The meeting started promptly at 9:30 as our Prez advised 

there were a lot of items to be covered. In keeping with 

our practice, the first item was to announce guests and 

new members. No guests but happily we had two new 

members introduced, namely: Mike Schafer and David 

Mickela.                                                                       

Minutes, Memos and Musings  
for the last 3 months 

by Jack Ahearn, SVD Secretary 

Sadly, we were informed that Ric Wilson is being hospi-

talized with issues dealing with his heart. On the brighter 

side, Phil Fravesi was welcomed back from his sick bay 

gig. 
 

Meeting notes: The December 10th Christmas party 

meeting will start at 10:00 rather than the usual 9:30. 

This will allow for better digestion of our breakfast be-

fore starting an early lunch.  
 

Ed Strisar, keeping with his usual efficiency had a list 

of those planning to attend and enough space to list the 

choice of either a salad or desert.  A desert please. No 

dessert sand! If you failed to add your name to Edôs list, 

please give him a call or E-mail as listed in our SVD 

directory.  

Youôll also note that the 10th of December is the second 

Saturday of the month. Do not arrive a week early! 

Again, weôre requested to fulfill our annual Christmas 

donations of food and toys. The food is to be in pre-

served packaging and the toys unwrapped. Last year we 

did great so letôs go shopping and top all previous totals! 
 

Because of new rulings issued by the California State 

Railroad Museum concerning their annual Thanksgiving 

Small Train Show, neither our Division nor individual 

members will participate in that event. The chief com-

plaint is CSRMôs decision to not provide for free park-

ing. 
 

Our Tom Gibson Fall Train Show held at the Scottish 

Rite Center was a huge success. And speaking of cher-

ished names and honors; Chuck Brasher and Clyde East-

erly have been honored to receive Life Membership 

status in our Division. Kudos and congrats to them! 
 

Big doings on the agenda for this month are our sched-

uled election and installation of the new/returning Board 

of Directors members. The results and those placed on 

the President: Curt Darling V-P: Ed Strisar (in-

cumbent) Treasurer: Dean Busick  (incumbent) Secre-

tary: Jack Ahearn  (incumbent). 
 

John DeHaan will be taking the Member-at-Large spot 

on the board as immediate past-president. Layout 

Chair Jack Dieres has resigned from that position (work 

conflicts) and Tim Taormina will retire as Membership 

Secretary effective January 1, 2017, so we need volun-

teers for each of these critical positions. 
 

The meeting slowed to a halt after a solo Show and Tell 

presentation by John DeHaan and the awarding of the ten 

spot drawing to ticket # 765651 AKA Steve Hamer. 

Thereôll be no Show and Tell at our December meet due 

to meal timing and tables needed for food service.  

Meeting adjourned at 10:15, respectfully submitted, Jack 

Ahearn, Secretary. 



  

September 3rd Show and Tell 
Photos and text by Jack Ahearn 

November 5th Show and Tell 
Photos by Jack Ahearn and John DeHaan, text by Jack Ahearn 

For the ñPresidents and Patriotsò theme, John DeHaan brought his American Flyer Wide Gauge ñPresidentôs Spe-

cialò passenger set. This top-of-the-line set from the 1930s featured a brass eagle positioned on the front platform. 

John also brought a Hornby rotary snow plow and two Hornby steam passenger sets to admire.. The 3-rail O-

gauge (20v) model  was made 1935-38. The rotary plow is belt-driven from the axle, so it can work on electric or 

clockwork tracks. John also brought in two Hornby passenger sets from 1935-36, one modeled on the  LMS  

(London-Midland-Scotland ) and the other on LNER (London-Northeast Railway) prototypes. 

Ric Wilsonôs neatly framed advertisement features 

the California Zephyr and its luxurious lounge car. To 

the right is a postal card illustrating an American Flyer 

flat car carrying very, very large potatoes. 

Don Rosa (below) showed us an early post-war 

American Flyer center fold advertisement and sever-

al other ads with toy train tie-ins: 

Mike De La Pena holds 

up a December 1988 issue 

of Smithsonian Magazine 

which featured a story 

about the Lionel recovery 

during the Richard Kughn 

leadership era. 


